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Please pray with us for: 

• For Iglesia Bautista Agua Viva 

• For the rest of our support to come in as 
we prepare to leave 

• For safety as we travel 

• For lost souls in the Dominican Republic 
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Furlough News 
 Happy New Year! We hope you had a 

great Christmas season with your families. I had 

the privilege of being able to present at First 

Baptist Church of Port Richey, FL with Pastor Bond 

at the beginning of the month before flying to the 

DR. We are grateful for them.  

This month we have had several more 

promises of support as well as meetings 

scheduled before our tentative departure date. 

Please continue to pray with us that the 

remainder of our support comes in as we prepare 

to leave.  

Field News 

On December 7th I climbed on board a 

Douglas DC-3 at Missionary Flights Intl. in Fort 

Pierce, FL. This great organization helps 

missionaries with shipping and flights in the 

Caribbean. The purpose of this trip was to get 

things set up for our return early in 2022. We are 

excited to get back and continue working with 

missionaries Wesley and Melina Lane and the 

church plants there. Thanks to your faithful 

support and love offerings we were able to ship in 

over 1000 lbs of cargo including a 5,550 watt 

generator that the Lord gave us for a 1/3 of retail 

price and hoodies with our church name and logo 

on them. The congregation of Iglesia Bautista 

Agua Viva was absolutely ecstatic to receive 

them. It was neat to drive through town and see 

the church’s name on the backs of our people 

driving by on motos. 

 I spent two weeks in the DR and in that 

time was able to sign the lease to rent a 3 

bedroom apartment and purchase a 2005 Honda 

Pilot. I enjoyed preaching and ministering with my 

Uncle Wes in Jarabacoa.  We also made a trip to 

Mata de Cotui to visit Pastor Bonifacio and the 

congregation there. Please pray with them as 

they begin to search for land for a permanent 

home for their church. We also had the annual 

Christmas Dinner in Jarabacoa where we saw 

several first time visitors. We praise the Lord for 

providing these opportunities for us and through 

you.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of the things that blessed my heart 

this trip was seeing that one of our young ladies, 

Jennifer, who is now a school teacher, had taught 

her class how to present the Gospel with water, 

dish soap, and cinnamon. This was an illustration 

that Teah and I had taught our young adults a few 

years ago. Greater yet was getting to see these 

little children sharing the illustration with their 

parents that walked by the class table during their 

school’s presentation night. Isn’t it incredible to 

witness the Lord multiplying your and our efforts 

before our very eyes? Thank you for your 

partnership, support, and prayers on our behalf!   

Joshua and Teah Lane 

www.missionarylanes.com 
www.facebook.com/LanesToTheDR 


